
Local Government Impact

LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 78TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 13, 2003

TO: Honorable Kenneth Armbrister, Chair, Senate Committee on Natural Resources 

FROM: John Keel, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1272 by Armbrister (Relating to the permitting process for the construction of certain 
concrete plants.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would establish a standard permit for permanent concrete batch plants. It would provide 
for public notice and hearing procedures regarding the proposed standard permit. The bill also would 
add the standard permit to a list of actions to federal sources which may proceed before a federal 
operating permit is issued or revised. No additional state resources are expected to be required upon 
passage of the bill. 

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 582 Commission on Environmental Quality, 601 Department of Transportation
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